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July 3, 2013
MEMORANDUM
TO: Vice Chancellors and Deans

FROM: Charles D. Leffler, Vice Chancellor for Finance ana %usiness % 6

SUBJECT: Continuing Resolution for 2013-14 Budget Operations

On June 28, State Budget Director Pope issued a revised memorandum on continuing budget
authority for 2013-14 (attached). This memorandum constitutes the implementing
guidelines for the Continuing Resolutions that has been passed by the General Assembly and
signed by the Governor: Please be aware of the following:

e From a budget standpoint, spending for 2013-14 shall not exceed 95% of your
recurring 2012-13 state appropriated budget and should be consistent with the
spending guideline issued by the Provost and Vice Chancellor for Finance and
Business on March 20, 2013 — see
http://budget.ncsu.edu/budgetcentral/documents/2012-13SpendingGuidelines.pdf

e The memorandum applies to HR actions with effective dates of July 1, 2013 or later

e [tem 2 (on certain vacant positions) and Item 3 (on certain employees in positions
subject to elimination) do not appear to directly impact the University.

e [tem 6 of the OSBM memorandum notes that "State employees, including those
exempt from the classification and compensation rules established by the State
Personnel Commission, shall not receive any automatic step increases, annual,
performance, merit, bonuses, or other increments until authorized by the General
Assembly

On July 2, Suzanne Ortega and William Fleming at UNC-General Administration issued the
attached memorandum on the processing of personnel actions with effective dates of July 1,
2013 or later, based on guidelines issued by Neal Alexander, director of the Office of State
Personnel (also attached).
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Those memos require the UNC institutions to submit to UNC-GA for pre-approval all salary
adjustments of 10% and more above the June 30, 2013, salary. When we were last required
to engage in the same pre-approval process, FY 2011-12 actions approved by the UNC
President or Board of Governors were typically effective on the date approved. However, we
recognize that some good-faith commitments have already been made before all these
instructions were issued, and we will make every effort to work with UNC-GA to honor such
commitments that were extended and accepted before July 2.

As of the issuance of this letter, please condition any proposed adjustment of 10% or more
beyond an individual’s June 30, 2013 salary (including transfer-hires from other state
agencies and universities) upon pre-approval by UNC-GA, and assume the effective date
would be the date of such pre-approval.

When the General Assembly does authorize the final 2013-14 budget, the rules may change
yet again. These interpretations are our best understanding, but may change when further
guidance from the State or UNC-GA is forthcoming.

Enclosures:  Office of State Budget and Management Memorandum of 6/28/13
Office of State Personnel Memorandum of 7/1/13
UNC-General Administration Memorandum of 7/2/13
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